
 
Principal’s News 

Term 1, Week 6 3 March 2017 
Important 

Dates for 

Week 7 

 Monday Parish 
Mass 9am—

Year 2 

 Monday Swim-

ming—Yr 3-6 

 Morning Prayer 

8.45am—3T 

 Friday Assem-

bly 10.45am - 

Awards Only 

 Friday—

Blanket Bud-
dies Sausage 

Sizzle 

 

Click our school 

crest to go our 

school website 

calendar. 

Click the facebook 

icon to go to our 

school facebook 

page. 

Click the Parish logo 

to go to the Parish 

Newsletter. 

 

 

Friday, 10th March 

$2 each 
 

Sausages are Gluten Free 
without bread 

Student of the Week 

We are in the process of selling a 

family home for an aged relative.  I 

noted in the paperwork that the 

house was purchased in 1954 for 

about $4 000 – certainly a far cry 

from today’s house prices.  It’s little 

wonder, that people look at such 

comparisons, and yearn for the good 

old days when things were consid-

ered to be so much better. 
If we are really honest though, how 

good were those ‘good old days’ 

really? My parents still took most of 

their life to pay for their house.  The 

house was only 2 bedrooms and 

there were 4 boys in my family.  

When I was young, the toilet was 

well away from the house, and the 

stove used for cooking, required one 

of us to chop wood and cart it up to 

the house. 
When I was a little older we finally 

got a TV.  It was Black and White, 

and had only one channel – the ABC. 

My parents insisted upon watching 

the 7 pm National News – after 

which we had to say the whole Ro-

sary as a family.  This caused argu-

ments – because the news finished at 

7:30 and the only show we were 

allowed to watch started at 7:30.  

Prayer cut into our TV time. Clearly 

arguments over screen time are not 

a new thing. 
Back in 1964, Robert F Kennedy 

said, ‘There are people in every time 

and in every land who want to stop 

history in its tracks. They fear the 

future, mistrust the present, and 

invoke the security of a comfortable 

past which, in fact, never existed.’ 
The reality is, that over time, despite 

all of our concerns, today will be 

one of the ‘good old days’ for our 

children. Their world, and their ex-

periences of it, will be very different 

from our own, but it will still be 

good, and our children will have 

great memories of their childhood.  

Last night for example, about 450 of 

our 480 students came along to our 

Welcome Dance with their families.  

It was a great time to dance, be with 

friends and family, and enjoy being 

part of a strong community. I was so 

proud and so grateful to be ‘us’. The 

support of staff, the preparations by 

Mrs Brown and Mrs Hammermeis-

ter, the help of Parents’ and Friends’ 

and the amazing engagement and 

behaviour of our students, allowed 

us to create not just a great night, 

but yet another great memory for 
our students. Thank you so much for 

your support in making our school 

something special. 
Congratulations to our new P & F 

Committee for 2017.  They are; 

President—Kellie Howard 

Vice President—Melissa Marschke 

Secretary—Krystle Hall 

Diocesan Rep—Jessica Cullinan 
and we are so lucky to have these 

people help lead our school. 

Today is the 20th Anniversary of the 

passing of Charlotte Moorehead, a 

student who was very special to me, 

and to our school community. Char-

lotte passed away when she was in 

Year 3. Please keep her parents Bill 

and Jackie and their family in your 

prayers. 

Mark Fox 

http://www.saintpatricks.qld.edu.au/index.php/event-calendar
https://www.facebook.com/St-Patricks-Catholic-Primary-School-Bundaberg-552393574890558/
http://bundabergcatholic.net.au/newsletter/Current_Bulletin.pdf
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Inter-House Swimming Carnival 
The Senior School Swimming Carnival (Years 3-6) will be held on Monday, 27th March at the Bundaberg Swim Academy, Fitzgerald 

Street.  An information letter and a nomination Google form are attached to this newsletter.  Please complete the nomination form 

for your child /children by Friday, 17th March.   

School records are displayed on the Library’s noticeboard.  A program of events will be displayed on the library’s noticeboard once 

nominations have been collated. 

A warm invitation is extended to all parents & grandparents who wish to attend and support their child/children on the day. Limited 

shade will be available for parents and I would encourage you to bring a folding chair. There will be an opportunity for parents/
grandparents to get wet and assist your child’s house team in the Salmon Run; so bring your togs and have some fun!   

The program for the carnival will be as follows: 

     Years 3 & 4:  9:00am – 11:00am 

     Years 5 & 6:  11:00am – 12:30pm 

     Presentations:  2:30pm in the covered area  

       (Overall Points & Age Champions 10-12yrs). 

 

Age Champions 
An Age Champion will be to awarded to a boy & girl born 2005, 2006 & 2007 for each Inter-House Carnival: Swimming, Cross 

Country & Athletics.  In this way, we allow our more mature students the opportunity to achieve in a competitive environment, 

while maintaining our focus on participation, particularly for younger children.  Please note that due to restrictions on the number 

of lanes at BSA, the Swimming Age Champion will be awarded on times in freestyle, backstroke & breastroke. 

We have a wonderful program here at our school, which encourages participation, and offers appropriate opportunities for compe-

tition, and it is fantastic to see how much our children both benefit from, and thoroughly enjoy, our program. 
 

Bundaberg Zone School Sporting Representative  – 2017 

Softball:       Shiloh Atkinson 

 

BUNDABERG ZONE SCHOOL SPORTS TRIALS - 2017 
Touch U12 Girls & Boys Trials: 3/10 March, Bundaberg Touch Grounds, 3:45 – 5:30pm. 

Golf U12 Girls & Boys:  Please submit nomination form to Peter Johnson – Bargara State School by 

Monday 6th March. 

Tennis U12 Girls & Boys Trials:  16th March, Rotary Tennis Courts, 8:45am – 3:00pm. 

Football U/12 Boys: Tuesday 14th March (ONLY BOYS BORN 2006 & 2007); 

Wednesday 15th March (ONLY BOYS BORN 2005); Wednesday 22nd March & if  

need be Thursday 23rd March (ALL BOYS INVITED BACK FROM THE PREVIOUS  

WEEK); Martens Oval, 4:00pm – 5:30 pm.  
Football U/12 Girls: Thursday 16th March & Thursday 23rd March (must attend both days); , Martens 

Oval, 4:00pm – 5:30 pm. 
Rugby League Boys: Thursday 16 March, Tuesday 21 March, Thursday 23 March, Tuesday 28 March (if 

needed); 10 years (born 2007), 11 years (born 2006), 12 years (born 2005). Exceptional 9 year olds 

born 2008 may trial for the 10 years team; Salter Oval, 3.30 pm – 5.00 pm. ALL PLAYERS MUST 

WEAR A MOUTHGUARD WHEN TRIALLING/PLAYING! 

Wide Bay 10-12yrs Girls Rugby League Emerging Talent Camp; 1-4 April – Pialba SS Hervey Bay 
 

Students wishing to trial must have a consent form issued by the school with authorisation from Mr Plumb or Annette Ham-

mermeister.  Students will not be able to participate in the trials without a Bundaberg District Primary Schools nomination 

form. Do not hesitate to contact Annette Hammermeister if you have any questions or concerns regarding Bundaberg Zone trials. 

Sports News 

Girl Guides provides a non-formal education program that it a dynamic, flexible and values-based training in life skills, decision-

making and leadership.  It is supported by trained volunteer Leaders who are committed to Girl Guides Australia’s mission state-

ment: To enable girls and young women to grow into confident, self-respecting, responsible community members. 
Girls ages 6-14 are eligible to join the Girl Guides and young women aged from 14-18 have the opportunity to participate in the 

Rangers program.  If your daughter is interested, you can come along and try for free for the first 2 weeks to see what it’s all 

about.  Please contact either Marlene Rayner on 4152 6570 or Ann Vautin on 0438532763 if you are interested in finding 

out more about this wonderful community group.  

 

 

Girl Guides Bundaberg 
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We have been advised that Bundy Bowl & Leisure are running a “Lock-

in” Child Minding Service for the day and will donate $5 per child back 

to the Catholic Schools (based on a minimum of 10 children attend-

ing).  Full details are provided below: 

Saturday 

18th March, 2017 


